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1.  The Trump Administration and the Social Security Administration are attempting to subvert the collective bargaining process by forcing the employee union to accept a series of contract proposals that will effectively kill the union;

2. These proposals, which mirror Trump Administration Executive Orders determined to be illegal by a federal district court, would deny union officials the ability to represent employees in most grievance disputes including cases of sexual harassment, employment discrimination and performance ratings;

3. SSA is also proposing to radically slash the official time provided to union officials so that they can carry out their representational duties assisting employees as well as providing information to Congress on issues affecting the Social Security Administration;

4. The contract dispute is now before the Federal Services Impasses Panel – an entirely Trump Administration appointed agency -- that is expected to support the agency’s contract proposals in total.   The FSIP ruling is expected in June.

5. Congress must step in immediately and force the agency to retract its outrageous contract proposals and return to the bargaining table in a good faith effort to produce a new contract with employees.   

6. Members of Congress should be urged to write a letter to Speaker Nancy Pelosi  asking her to do whatever is necessary to prevent the Trump Administration from attempting to take away the rights of SSA employees in the workplace;

7. Members of Congress should also be asked to write the Chairwomen of the House Appropriations Committee, Rep. Nita Lowey, urging her to use the power of the purse to force SSA back to the bargaining table;
